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work to better understand the potential impact to better inform our advocacy. 
Secretary Bordieri shared that the committee remains committed to advocating 
for academic freedom and support for all members of our campus community. He 
also highlighted the proposed legislation to allow Murray State University to 
establish a school of veterinary medicine as an advocacy priority.  

D. Handbook and Personnel – Chair, Michael Busby 
a. Senator Busby shared that efforts to integrate instructor and senior instructors 

within the ranked classification in the handbook remain ongoing. 
E. Rules, Elections, and Bylaws – Faculty Senate Vice President, Heidi Ortega 

a. Vice President Ortega reminded faculty of the open call for board of regent 
teaching award nominations through February 10th and Stephen B. White award 
nominations through March 31st.  She shared that the call for nominations for 
faculty regent will occur in early March with forums, an election, and a run-off 
election (if needed) to be held in April. Vice President Ortega also reminded 
senators that department and at-large elections will occur in April. Senator Bourke 
asked what platform will be used for the election. Vice President Ortega stated that 
she believes it will be Vote Net and she will confirm and report back.  

F. Executive – Faculty Senate President, David Roach 
a. Vote FSM 24-25-5:  Summer Compensation Task Force Endorsement. President 

Roach introduced the task force endorsement stating that he believes it was an 
effective exercise in shared governance. President Roach also acknowledged and 
thanked special guests in attendance who were on the task force, including the 
taskforce chair Renee Fister, Associate Provost; Katy Hancock, Council of Chairs 
Co-chair; and Camela Ramey, Academic Budget Coordinator.  

b. President Roach introduced an amendment to add the following whereas clause to 
the motion: “Whereas, the recommendation removes coops and internships from 
the summer school model and encourages the colleges/schools to re-envision 
compensation plans that cover these important opportunities for our students” 
and it was seconded by Senator Sahawneh. Senator Bourke expressed a concern 
that ending funding for internships and co-ops could limit important course 
offerings and faculty compensation. President Roach highlighted that the summer 
school recommendation allows 



 

 

coop/internship in the summer school teaching model.” Vice president Ortega 
called a vote on the amendment. The amendment passed 31 yes, 0 no, and 0 
abstentions. President Roach called for discussion on the full motion and hearing 
none called a vote.  The motion passed 31 yes, 0 no, and 0 abstentions.   

 
VIII. Other University Committees 

A. Faculty and Staff Insurance and Benefits Committee 
a. Regent Shemberger shared that there was no additional report beyond what 

she provided in her recent 


